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Long Lake Lions Club
LIONS NOW RECYCLING USED HEARING AIDS 

By Lion Katherine Cronn

H
people from things; deafness separates people from people.” .  
Hearing impairment and deafness are serious disabilities that 
can result in learning difficulties for children and decreased 
employment opportunities for adults as well as social isolation.  

The Long Lake Lions ask you to donate used hearing aids to 
the Lions Hearing Aid Recycling Program. Perhaps you, a 
family member or friend may have one or more hearing aids 
no longer in use. So please check those drawers as you spring 
clean. The Long Lake Lions Club will be collecting used 
hearing aids as part of an on-going recycling program. Look 
for the collection box in the Long Lake Post Office that can 

Galway Lioness Club
By Lioness Holly McConchie

It was a very busy night at the last Lioness dinner meeting for 
2018-2019.  DG Michele attended to install our 2019-2020 

officers.

President Holly McConchie 
2491 Northline Road 
Galway, NY 12074  

Home: 518-882-6516  
hmcconchie@aol.com

elen Keller was once asked which was worse, to be 
deaf or to be blind.  She replied, “Blindness separates 
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...continued on next page

be used for both 
hearing aids and 
eye glasses.   

The donated aids 
will be shipped to 
a regional Lions 
Hearing Aid 
Recycling Center 
to be refurbished 
for a recipient in 
need. 
Lions clubs are 
a group of men 
and women 
who identify 
needs within the 
community and 
work together 
to fulfill those 
needs. For more 
information or to 
get involved with 
the Long Lake Lions Club, please contact Sue Kunzmann at 
sbk1226@gmailcom . 

The Long Lake Lion’s Club is pleased to host the slide 
presentation “Logging in the Adirondacks” by Dick Nason 
on Tuesday, July 23 at 7:00 p.m. in the Long Lake Town 
Hall. PDG Nason is a retired forester, for Finch Pruyn, and 
Co. formerly one of the largest land owners of Adirondack 
forest property. The company purchased its first Adirondack 
tract, 13,000 acres, in the late 1800s and by the 1950s owned 
202,045 acres of timberland to supply their mill operation in 
Glen Falls. Nason’s forestry position in the company gave him 
unique access as well as an excellent perspective on the history 
of logging in the Adirondacks. He has just completed a first 
draft of a book about this subject.  This important economic 
and environmental aspect of Adirondack history will come 
alive during his one-hour slide presentation.
	
While there is no admission fee, the club is requesting free 
will donations for their holiday food basket account. The 
Lions provide local families in need with a complete holiday 
dinner for Thanksgiving, Christmas and Easter. This special 
fund is maintained through fundraising efforts such as this 
presentation and the generous support of the community.   
Donations are gladly accepted year-round and should be sent 
to the Long Lake Lion’s Food Basket, P.O. Box 424, Long 
Lake, 12847.

Lions Clubs International is the world’s largest service 
club organization with nearly 1.3 million members in 
approximately 45,000 clubs in 202 countries and geographical 

areas around the world. Since 1917, Lions clubs have aided the 
blind and visually impaired and made a strong commitment to 
community service and serving youth throughout the world. 
For more information about Lions Clubs International, visit 
the Web site at www.lionsclubs.org.
	

Long Lake Lions Club 50/50 Raffle
For Holiday Food Baskets

July 4th     4:00 –
On the town beach.

King Lion Susan Kunzmann 
80 Jim Bird Lane,  P. O.  Box 424 

Long Lake, NY 12847-0424 
Home: 518-624-6677 
sbk1226@gmail.com

Galway Lions Club
By Lion Holly McConchie

The Galway Lions have been busy this month of June.
District Governor elect/Lion Ed Pike, presented the Arts 

Scholarship Awards on June 6 at the Lions Building. 

At our end of the year picnic/awards banquet, PDG John 
McDonald inducted 5 new members into the Galway Lions.  
Welcome to Lions Zachary & Diane (Dana) Risdell (sponsored 
by KL Jill Smith), Lions Karl & Karen Hart (sponsored 
by Lion Robert & Laurie Eaton), and Lion Sunita Keane 
(sponsored by Lion Jessica Ware).

Also, during the end of the year picnic/awards banquet, the 
following awards were presented.

Two newest members of the Long Lake Lions Club 
with their sponsors. From left to right: King Lion Sue 
Kunzmann sponsoring Nicole Armstrong and inductee 
Katie Connolly with sponsor Jodi Luxford



The final award was the Vision of Hope Award, a new award 
created by the Lions Eye Bank was presented to Dusty Rhodes 
for his time and energy given to fulfill the Sight Society’s 
mission including 6 years as executive director and 20 years on 
the board.

District Governor Elect/Lion Ed Pike installed the new officers 
for the 2019-2020 year during the evening also.
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Left: Lion of the Year 
presented to Lion Joe 
Anderson.

Right: Rookie of the 
Year presented to Lion 

Brenda Wyko.

Left: President’s Award 
presented to Lion Gerry 
Minkler for his many years of 
service to the Galway Lions 
Club as well as the District.

Right: The Robert J. 
Uplinger award was 

presented to Lion 
Holly McConchie.

Left: Knight of the Blind 
award was presented 
to community member 
Connie Wood for her 
outstanding work for 
many, many years on 
the Holiday Basket 
Project.

The Vision of 
Hope Award was 

presented to Dusty 
Rhodes for his time 

and energy given 
to fulfill the Sight 

Society’s mission.

King Lion Jill Smith
5015 Consaul Road, Hagaman, NY 12086

Home: 518-882-9700
lionjillsmith@gmail.com

CLUB CORRESPONDENCE
2167 Galway Road, Galway, NY 12074

www.galwaylionsclubny.org

Right: Lion of the 
Year PDG John 

McDonald inducts 
five new members.

Left: Scholar-
ship recipients 
were (from left 
to right): Vocal 
Music – Kate-
lyn Hansen; 
Theater – Rosie 
Matecko-Conti; 
Art – Ari Per-
saud; Instru-
mental Music – 
Dalton Sargent.
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Pediatric Cancer Awareness
By Lion Diane Lange

 Let me be a feather,
Strong with purpose, 

Yet light at heart,
Able to bend.

And tho I might become frayed,
Able to pull myself together again.

					     ~ Anita Sams
 	  

 This poem was written by a 12 year old girl battling 
childhood cancer. WOW!  As 20W Childhood Cancer 

chairperson for the 2019-2020 Lion’s Year, I would like to 
remind our clubs to include childhood cancer awareness in 
your planning and fundraising. Please let me know if I can help 
in any of your planning.

Diane Lange, Pediatric Cancer Chair
14 Jacob Drive, Gansevoort, NY 12831 

Phone: 518-409-4321 Cell: 518-527-1926

Schuylerville Lions Club
Tasting on the hudson

By Lion Linda Pleat

The Schuylerville Lions Club will be holding their Annual 
fundraiser, Tasting on the Hudson, July 20th, 4 - 7 p.m., 

located on Ferry Street at the Marina in Schuylerville. $30 per 
ticket. Tickets are available at the Olde Saratoga Wine Shop on 
Broad Street or the day of the event at the Marina.

We would also like to put a call out for any volunteers, if they 
would email Angela Gardner at agardner@oldsaratogaeyecare.
com.com for more information.

See our flyer on page 13 of this newsletter.

King Lion Russell Hanson
104 Green Street, Schuylerville, NY 12871-1115

russellahanson@gmail.com

CLUB CORRESPONDENCE
e-Clubhouse.org/sites/Schuylerville

Peru Lions Club
Awards

By DG Michele O’Hare

 
 

 

Left: Lion Linc 
Sunderland 
received the 
50 year pin, with DG 
Michele O’Hare.

King Lion Pierre Premo 
P. O. Box 205, 18 Moore Drive 

Peru, NY 12972 
Home: 518-643-8286 

petepremo@charter.net 

Right: DG Michele 
O’Hare recieves 

the Lion SEE 
award, presented 
by Lion Ed Eisele.

Left: Lions Lois 
and Steve Roberts 
receive MVP Awards, 
with DG Michele 
O’Hare. 

Right: Lion Dave 
Dalton received the 

Robert J. Uplinger 
award, with DG 

Michele O’Hare.
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...continued on next page

By DG Michele O’Hare

Dear Lions,
 
It is with sad heart I have to report Lion Tom
Snowdon, a member of the Town of Wright/
Schoharie Valley Lions Club for over 40 
years, has passed away.  

Calling hours will be held from 4 to 6 p.m. 
on Sunday, June 30th at the Langan Funeral 
Home, 327 Main Street Schoharie. A Mass of Christian Burial 
will be celebrated on Monday, July 1st at 11 a.m. at Our Lady 
of Fatima R.C. Church, 1735 Alexander Road, Delanson. 
Interment will follow in the Gallupville Rural Cemetery. If 
desired, memorial contributions may be made in memory of 
Tom to the Town of Wright/Schoarie Valley Lions Club, P. O. 
Box 42, Gallupville, NY 12073 OR the Regional Food Bank, 
965 Albany Shaker Road, Latham, NY 12110. 

Please keep Lion Ellen and his family in your prayers.

Glens Falls Lions Club
By Lion Karen Rager

On June 25, we held our Awards Ceremony, and inducted 
our 2019 - 2020 Officers. Lion Harold, McAfee received 

the Melvin Jones Fellowship Award for his many years of 
service with the club. Joan 
Heber of Airway Meadows 
Golf Course received the 
Robert J. Uplinger Award 
for her continued support 
in hosting our Annual 
Golf Tourney for 16 years. 
Dale Perry of Bay Optical 
received the Knight of the 
Blind for his continued 
support of the club and the 

Central Association for the Blind 
and Visually Impaired (CABVI)

By Tara A. Capponi 

The Central Association for the Blind and Visually Impaired 
(CABVI) announced the winners of two prestigious 

awards and welcomed new board members to its governing 
board at its annual meeting. 

Association for the Blind, in providing exams and glasses for 
clients in the area.

King Lion Al Cerny
7 Shallow Creek Road, Queensbury, NY 12804

Cell: 518-528-6641
cerny8062@hotmail.com

CLUB CORRESPONDENCE
glensfallslions@gmail.com
       www.glensfallslions.org

Glens Falls Lions Club fb page

Right: Lion Harold McAfee 
recieves the Melvin Jones 

Fellowship Award, with Lion 
Scott Rager.

Lion Scott Rager.

Right: Dale Perry of Bay 
Optical, received a Knight 

of the Blind, with Lions 
Scott and Karen Rager, 
and King Lion Al Cerny.

Left: Joan Heber, owner 
of Airway Meadows, 

receives the Robert J. 
Uplinger Award, with 
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James B. Turnbull, IV 
is now the chair of the 
governing board as 
Edward E. Welsh served 
three terms as the chair, 
nine years collectively. 
Additionally, governing 
board members Richard 
Dewar were sworn in as 
1st Vice Chair and Paul 
J. Drejza was sworn as 
2nd Vice Chair. Shawn 
Kelly also completed his 
three term limit, nine years collectively. Incoming governing 
board members include Deborah Kessler, Kessler Promotions, 
Gary Heenan, UC Hockey and the Honorable Michael 
Misiaszek.
 
Former Executive Director, Don LoGuidice, was the recipient 
of the Luca Award, and Utica College Head Hockey Coach 
Gary Heenan was the recipient of the Guiding Light Award. 

The Luca Award 
is awarded to 
an individual 
or organization 
that has made a 
significant impact 
on employment and 
upward mobility 
opportunities for 
people who are 
blind and visually 
impaired. 

The award honors former CABVI Vice President of 
Manufacturing, Luca Esposito. Luca played an integral part in 
developing product lines that employ most of CABVI’s blind 
and visually impaired workers. Employment growth under 
Luca’s leadership went from a small sewing group of several 
people in the basement workshop at Court Street to well over 
100 at the Kent Street manufacturing facility.  

The Guiding Light Award 
is an award bestowed upon 
an individual or group 
who made a significant 
contribution leading to 
rehabilitation program 
expansion and improved 
quality of service. They 
believe in CABVI’s 
mission, join its team in 
challenging the status 
quo and play a key role 

as we pushed boundaries to advance our cause. As a result of 
working together, this individual has a significant impact on 
programming and positively impacts the lives of those with 
visual impairment. 
 
The Luca Award was presented by Dennis Webster, Senior 
Vice President of Production and Operations, and Rudy 
D’Amico, CABVI President and CEO. 

The Central Association for the Blind & Visually Impaired 
(CABVI) hosted a graduation ceremony for its third 
graduating class of the Quest program. Quest is an upward 
mobility, certificate-earned program, integrating sighted and 
non-sighted employees, that is held over a 10-month time 
period. Participants meet monthly to attend lectures, study 
topics, participate in discussions, take part in group activities 
and projects, and ultimately, graduate with their classmates. 
The program started in 2016. 

The program goal of Quest is to offer non-sighted and 
sighted employees a defined and integrated leadership 
program which will help them to prepare for personal and 
career development. Participants learn the skills to become 
stronger team players and improve performance in their 
current positions. Session leaders include executive/senior 
management, rehabilitation staff and outside consultants. 
Upon graduation, when future positions become available, 
participants in this program may receive special consideration 
providing opportunities for upward mobility with the agency.  

This year’s Quest graduating class members include: 
Ronald Baron, General Manager, Syracuse; Larry Baynes, 
Mail Sorter, DMV; Ethan Comstock, Customer Service 
Representative I, Utica; Kevin Graeff, Customer Service 
Representative I, Utica; Ashley Hemingway, Customer 
Service Representative I, Utica; Stephen Kryczkowski, 
Information Technology Technician, Utica; Leta Laukaitis, 
Executive Assistant, Utica; Benjamin Rodriguez, Machine 
Operator,  Syracuse;  Noemi Roque-Keen, Central Industries 
Customer Service Representative, Syracuse; and Rebecca 
VanDerhoof, Central Industries Administrative Assistant, 
Utica. 
 

Above, James Turnbull, Edward Welsh, 
Rudy D’Amico.

Above, Rudy D’Amico, Don 
LoGuidice, Dennis Webster.

Above, Kathy Beaver, Gary Heenan, Rudy 
D’Amico.
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Mentors for Quest include: Julie Byrne, CABVI VP Human 
Resources; Jill Koch, CABVI CFO; Laura Yakey, M.S.Ed. 
CVRT/COMS Rehabilitation Employment Supervisor; and 
consultant Roe Polczynski, RD Advisory Group, LLC.

Central Association for the Blind 
and Visually Impaired (CABVI)

507 Kent St. Utica, NY 13501
Phone: 315-797-2233 

www.cabvi.org

 Michael Marrone
PR & Events Manager

Clinton Lions Club
By Lion Jim Winkler

It’s hard to believe that the Lion year is almost over… and 
the summer respite for our club is getting shorter since we 

sponsor a July picnic for the seniors in the community and 
hold what has become our club’s largest fundraiser – our 
annual Garage Sale.

In addition to our recurring monthly service activities, the 
month of June has been extremely active with pick-ups and 
storage of donated merchandise for our upcoming Garage Sale. 
It seems as though each year we end up with more and more 
donations from area residents and the scheduling of these pick-
ups and temporary storage of the merchandise has become 
quite a challenge. Thanks to the Town of Kirkland, we begin 
moving our “Garage Sale Treasures” into the local ice arena 
on July 6 – and utilize the remainder of July to organize, sort, 
clean and price the merchandise. This fundraiser would not be 
possible if it were not for the use of this facility – thank you 
to the Town of Kirkland! The profit realized from this event 
supplements the funding of our many community services 
throughout the year, making our effort most worthwhile. 

The last meeting of our year was held at the pavilion of 
our local volunteer fire department. We had a picnic-style 

dinner, (hot dogs, salads, etc.) and the weather was 
perfect, especially in light of what we’ve had recently. We 
recognized our last Student of the Month for 2018 – 2019. 
McKenzie Siddon, who recently graduated from Clinton 
Central High School (CCS) was the recipient. She was 
accompanied by her mother and we presented her with 
a certificate recognizing her achievements. In addition 
to excelling in academics while at CCS, McKenzie was 
involved in numerous inter-scholastic sports and was a 
member of the band. She will be attending the University 
of South Florida in the fall and will be majoring in biology. 
We all wished her the best in her future endeavors!

In addition, at that 
meeting we recognized 
Lion Joe Lomanto as 
our Lion of the Year 
and presented special 
recognition gifts to Lion 
Les LaBrecque and 
Colleen Furmanski for 
their contributions to 
the club during the past 
year. Lion Les & Colleen 
planned and organized 
our spaghetti dinner 
fundraiser last fall for a 
local resident stricken 
with an advanced form of 
cancer. As a result of their 
efforts, the fundraiser and associated donations raised over 
$18,000 to assist in covering medical expenses incurred to 
treat the resident’s disease.

We continued with our “recurring” monthly service to 
our local Country Pantry on Distribution Day by greeting 
consumers, packing groceries and transporting their bags of 
groceries to their vehicles. This month “Kids Packs” were 
included with the distribution to supplement the meals of 
children on summer recess who will miss their free meals 
at school. Over 275 people received supplemental food 
supplies this past month. We also continue collecting used 
eyeglasses and hearing aids for recycling from the sites of 

Lion Les La Brecque 
presents CCS graduating 
senior McKenzie Siddon 

with Clinton Lions Student 
of the Month Certificate of 

Recognition.

Lion Joe Lomanto receives club gift for 
being recognized as Clinton Lion of the 
Year for his many contributions
to the community and club. 

Lion President Bob Maxam 
presents Lion Les LaBrecque

with club’s appreciation for his 
contributions to our annual

Garage Sale and Student of the 
Month Recognition Program.  



our previously established community businesses. 

In addition, this month we recognized seven graduating seniors 
from four area high schools with monetary awards to assist 
with their college expenses, contributed to three individuals 
running in the “charity bib” event in our area’s upcoming 
annual Boilermaker 15 KM Road Race the second week of 
July (including PDG James Griffith), and made our usual end-
of -year contributions to numerous charitable organizations in 
the area.

Finally, we the members of the Clinton Lions wish to thank 
DG Michele for her tireless work and contributions to our 
District during the past year. As the first Governor of the 
newly-reorganized, largest geographic district in the Multiple, 
her efforts were most extraordinary and demonstrated her 
commitment to every club in our District, Multiple District 20 
and Lions Clubs International. DG Michele, you have set the 
bar mighty high for your successors to reach… nice job!   

Should you find yourself in Central New York the first 
weekend in August (August 1 – 3), stop by our Garage Sale at 
the Clinton Arena in the Town of Kirkland. We’re sure there’s 
something there that you can’t do without!

Enjoy your summer!

King Lion Robert Maxam
2 Sunset Drive, Clinton, NY 13323

Home: 315-853-5968
Cell: 315-794-0410

maxamr60@gmail.com
http://clintonnylionsclub.com/
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Sauquoit Valley Lions Club
By Lion John Griffin 

Sauquoit Valley Lions and guest joined in for their annual 
shore dinner at Orchard Hall Restaurant on June 6 to cel-

ebrate another enthusiastic year of fund raising and community 
support.

Over 30 Lions and guest were in attendance.  Following dinner 
the Club presented Robert J.  Uplinger Awards to two members 
with a long history of supporting the Club and their commu-
nity.  Lion Jane Smith, spouse of Charter member Lew Smith, 
was recognized for over 64 years of service to the Club and 
community as a Partner-in-Service and as a Lion. Lion Sylvia 
LeFave was also awarded the Uplinger Award by the Club for 
27 years of service.  Both recipients were also recognized for 
their outstanding support of family and community.

Outgoing President Lion Ted Thomas was presented a Presi-
dent’s plague in recognition of leading the Club through a most 
successful campaign. King Lion Ted also recognized a number 
of Lions for bringing new Lions into the Club during the Cen-
tennial Celebration years.

At our 
wrap-up 
meeting 
held on 
June 27th 
at the Col-
lins Knoll 
Farm 
the Club 
approved 
donations 
of $3,500 

to Partners in providing community support including; the 
Williams Syndrome Association, the Town of Paris Historical 
Society, the Resource Center for Independent Living, Freedom 
Guide Dogs, Sauquoit Valley Friends and Neighbors, Mercy 
Flight Central, the Clayville Library, Feed Our Vets, Albany 
Lions Eye Bank, LCIF, the CABVI and Camp Abilities.  In 
total the Club donated over $9,100 to charitable causes and 
student scholarships throughout the 2018-2019 year.

King Lion Edward Thomas
9598 Pinnacle Road, Sauquoit, NY 13456

Home: 315-737-7441
kthythomas15@yahoo.com

Above: Sauquoit Valley Lions enjoying the year-end 
"Shore" dinner at Orchard Hall Restaurant.

Right: Lion Sylvia 
LeFave is presented 
the Robert Uplinger 
Award by President 

Ted Thomas with 
members of her family 

joining in.

WHERE 
THERE’S
A NEED, 
THERE’S 
A LION!



Brisee, president of the Waterford Lions Club and 2VDG Rick 
Brisee, president of the Lions Hearing Conservation Society 
of NYS. LHCS will use the funds to 
purchase 10,000 ear plugs that they 
will distribute this summer at all the 
county fairs that have 
drag races, tractor pulls, 
monster truck rallies, 
rock concerts and other 
loud events. The only 
fair in our bailiwick is 
Schaghticoke, which 

runs from Aug 28-Sep 2 
this year. We don’t have 
the schedule yet, but 

we’ll probably be looking for 
volunteers to help prevent 

hearing loss by handing out free ear plugs.

King Lion Carol Quantock
90 Jolly Road, Stillwater, NY 12170

Home: 518-664-3901   Cell: 518-209-8652
cquantoc@nycap.rr.com

club CORRESPONDENCE
P. O. Box 192, Troy, NY 12181-0192

info@albanytroylions.org 518-512-2722
AlbanyTroyLions.org facebook.com/albanytroylions

Albany & Troy Lions Club
By Lion Jerry Gordon

There 
were no 

meetings held 
on June 5 but 
we do have 
pictures from 
the Installation 
Dinner at 
Scarboroughs: 
After PDG

Dave Harris installed 
the officers, he inducted 
our three new members.

Lansingburgh Boys & 
Girls Club requested 
our help with their 

annual fundraiser. 
Their mailing goes to 
over 16,000 addresses 
and they needed help 
stuffing, labeling and 

sealing envelopes. Thanks to Lions John Bianco, Maryanne & 
Jerry Gordon, Diane & Tom Hart and Stefan Fosco’s kids for 
stepping up. The club really appreciated our assistance. 
 
IPDG John McDonald presented an $850 matching grant from 
the Brandel-Murphy Lions Youth Foundation to Florence 

Above and Left: Blindfolded 
inductees and their sponsors 
heed PDG Dave’s words. 

Right: New Lion Jim 
Wilson with his sponsor, 

Lion Maryanne. 

Left: New Lion Jodi 
Scott with her sponsor, 
Lion Greg Sheldon, who 
transferred into our club 
just a few months ago 
from Ecuador. 

Below: New Lion Shawn 
Newton with his sponsor, 

Lion Jerry. 

Left: and Below: Lion Jerry 
presented a Robert J Uplinger 
Distinguished Service award to Lion 
Ursula Dessingue and a Melvin 
Jones Fellowship to Lion John 
Bianco. 

Left: For her third consecutive 
presidency, King Lion Carol 
Quantock received a birdhouse that 
was hand-made by Bethlehem Lion 
Dan Ryan.
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Let us know what 

great things 
YOUR CLUB

is doing for 
your community!!!

See page 25 for more info on how to 
submit an event flyer, article & photos.

40th Anniversary of Galway Lions Club

Saturday, 
Nov. 16, 2019 

(afternoon) 
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District & Club Resources
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Is your club in The ROAR/MD20Magazine?
Let the District and the State know the 
GREAT things YOUR club is doing!

Below are the specifications for each publication. 
MD/20 Magazine Submissions

January, 2019 ~ June, 2019
ONLY TWO ISSUES will be emailed to include district news.

I will submit everything I receive by the deadline, however submission does not guarantee publication, 
(I am not the editor). We are limited to one page per District 

so please limit your articles! 

the Roar Submissions
The 28th of Every month

Everything received by the deadline will be in the next issue. Publication will be the 1st of every month.

Articles
	n	Digital submission preferred in upper/lower case format. 
	 n	Microsoft Word, PDF, or text embedded in an email are acceptable. 
	 n	 If it is handwritten, it MUST BE LEGIBLE.
	 n	No scanned newspaper articles. Newspaper articles will be accepted IF they are in digital format, and 		
		  with written permission from the originating publication.
	n	SPELL CHECK everything, particularly names, titles, club name, etc.

Photos
	n	Digital submission preferred in JPEG or TIFF format.
	 n	Hard copies are acceptable (Please do not write on the back).  
	n	Hard copy newspaper photos are not acceptable. Digital newspaper photos are acceptable ONLY with a release 	
		  from the newspaper/photographer, with photographer credit.
	 n	SPELL CHECK everything, particularly names, titles, club name, etc.
	 n	PLEASE MAKE SURE CAPTIONS ARE IDENTIFIED WITH CORRESPONDING PHOTOS!

Event Flyers (the roar ONly)
	n	Original documents saved in .jpg, .pdf format or Microsoft Word are acceptable. No scanned documents. 	
		  Flyers may be “reworked” due to space requirements. 
	 n	SPELL CHECK everything, particularly names, titles, club name, etc.

Submissions can be made to karen@deuxflutes.com 
or Lion Karen Rager, 82 Hunter Lane, Queensbury, NY 12804.
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Albany - Madison Hearing Center 
One Executive Center Drive - Suite 202, Albany, NY 12203 
Voice:  (518) 690-2060

Amsterdam - Resource Center for Independent Living 
347 W. Main Street, Amsterdam, NY 12010 
Voice: (518) 842-3561 TDD: 842-3593

Castleton - Madison & Saratoga Hearing Center
81 Miller Road, Suite 700, Castleton, NY 12033
(518) 689-0792

Herkimer - Resource Center for Independent Living  
401 East German Street, Herkimer, NY 13350 
Voice:  (315) 866-7245    TDD: 315 - 866-7246

Hudson  - Audiologic Solutions
351 Fariview Avenue, Suite 350, Hudson NY 12534
(518) 631-2564

Glens Falls – Center for Better Hearing
318 Ridge St, Glens Falls, NY 12801
Voice/TTY: (518) 798-4800  

Green Island - Advanced Audiology Services
27 Lower Hudson Avenue, Green Island, NY 12183
(518) 270-5802 

Saratoga Springs - Saratoga Hearing Center – Saratoga Medical Arts Center 
414 Maple Avenue, Saratoga Springs, NY 12866 
Voice/TTY: (518) 584-0578 

Schoharie County Office for the Aging
113 Park Place, Suite 3, Schoharie, NY 12157
Voice: (518) 295-2001

Utica - Resource Center for Independent Living 
P. O. Box 210, Utica, NY 13503 

Lions Hearing Conservation Society of NYS Loan Out Centers

Lions Hearing Conservation Society of NYS

LIONS LOAN-OUT EQUIPMENT
Below is a list of assistive devices available at many of LHCS of NYS’s Loan-Out Centers.

(Other equipment may be available upon request)

Pocketalker	 					     Whistle Stop
Personal amplifier. Ideal for one-to-one				    Phone adapter to prevent feedback from using 		
Communication and TV listening.				    Telephone with hearing aid.

Infrared TV Listening System				   Digital Alarm Clock
Wireless infrared amplification system.				    Wake to an alarm, a flashing light, or a portable pillow shaker.

Personal FM System					     Alert Master
Wireless portable amplification system. Transmits up to		  Uses a pillow shaker and a lamp flashing simultaneously to 
300 feet. Helpful for an individual or large group			  alert you to a smoke detector sounding, door knocking, 			 
sutuation.							       telephone ringing, and alarm clock activation.

Amplified Telephone					     Cap-Tel Telephone
Adjustable volume control with amplified ringer.			  Telephone that has both amplification and caption capability		
			   										        
Amplified Telephone Ringers				   Personal Body Pager
Provides adjustable ring volume, frequency, and			  Pager works with the Alert Master. You wear it to alert to sounds		
pitch tone.							       while awake.
								        								        	
																              
	

	
	
	


